SENIOR CITIZEN ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Meeting Minutes

June 18, 2019 SeaTac Community Center
9:00 AM Conference Room

CALL TO ORDER: The Senior Citizen Advisory Committee meeting was called to order at 9:00
AM.

ROLL CALL: Present: Fred Geraldsen, Alice Belenski, Judy Beste, Vicki Lockwood, Charline
Faulkner. Excused: Steve Pinto.

ADMINISTRATIVE STAFF: Linda Croasdill, Senior Services Supervisor and Amy Oliverson,
Recreation Program Specialist

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: There was a correction to the minutes dated May 21, 2019. The public
meeting regarding the veteran’s memorial will be July 17 from 6:00 PM to 7:30 PM, not July 21.
Minutes were approved as corrected.

SEATAC CAFE UPDATE: Father’s Day Luncheon went well. The café is seeing a lot of new
participants recently, most notably from new move-ins and group family homes. The group family
homes attending now are doing a great job of sending support staff.

The SHAG sponsorship is due to end in June. Linda will see if they would like to extend for another
six months.

MONEY MANAGEMENT UPDATE: Senior Program Fund statement will be discussed at next
meeting.

PURCHASES: 60 new plates for entrée salads were purchased for the café. A few arrived broken and
our account was credited by the vendor for the damaged portion of the order.

NEW BUSINESS: There will be no Senior Citizen Advisory Committee meeting in August.

Vendor registration for the Holiday Bazaar will start July 1. The bazaar will be on November 2 this
year. Linda is working on getting sponsorships. We are planning to have the craft sale back this year
now that the craft group is meeting again and we will not be having the quilt raffle.

OLD BUSINESS: The Canasta and Mah Jongg parties were fairly well attended and everyone had a
great time. The progressive picnic that was coordinated with other senior centers in the area was very
successful. We got a lot of positive feedback from those who participated and many requests to make
it an annual event.

The Veterans, Seniors, and Human Services Levy Grant application has been completed. We should
hear something from King County around the end of July.

ADJOURNMENT: Meeting was adjourned at 9:30 AM.



